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This week I had dinner with a dear friend, a 
former medical practice partner now retired, 
and his wife. Toward the end of dinner and a 
few glasses of wine, I relayed that of course, he 
shouldn’t expect dinner for free, given my new 
role as president of the Foundation for Physical 
Medicine & Rehabilitation. He laughed and 

explained that he’s no longer an Academy member since he retired, 
and didn’t know much about the Foundation. He said he was unaware 
even that the Academy had a membership category for retired docs, 
but that he would pursue this for sure as he’s always enjoyed keeping 
up through The Physiatrist newsletter and coming to the Annual 
Assemblies. I encouraged him to get his membership renewed, but 
reminded him that given his successful career in our field, he surely 
would value the work that the Foundation does to support research, 
especially for young and early career physiatrists. He responded 
that during his Academy membership years he’d been a regular 
contributor and felt that it was a very worthy cause to support. Of 
course, I relayed that the cause is no less worthy since his retirement, 
and perhaps even more worthy of his support. He agreed, and so 

the Foundation will get a new supporting member. It didn’t take but 
another glass of wine or two to obtain a new congregant!

I’m not a good recruiter to many causes, but I strongly believe in 
this cause. The lessons I learned from this brief encounter were that 
we likely have a currently unreached cohort of potential significant 
contributors, and also that the Academy should strive to reach out 
to retired physiatrists, letting them know about the amazing Annual 
Assemblies that they would enjoy as Senior Fellow members, reading 
about the growth of our field and also getting the PM&R Journal for 
a pittance. Most of those physiatrists of retirement age lived their 
professional careers during a major growth period in rehabilitation, 
but in a specialty that was certainly seen neither as prestigious nor 
highly valued. There was a certain esprit d’corps among us, perhaps 
the bonding that being in a minority often creates. I believe that 
the Academy could find utility among these folks as volunteers, as 
advocates for our field, as Annual Assembly attendees, and hopefully 
as Foundation supporters. We don’t want to lose these already 
baptized congregants!

Thank you all for your contributions. I am proud to say that we are 
working very hard to make each contribution move our field forward, 
supporting a broad base of research that covers the full scope of our 
incredibly diverse field. Thanks again for your support. v

Bruce E. Becker 
MD, MS, FAAPMR

Imagining a BOLD Future for Musculoskeletal Care
Together, the specialty of PM&R BOLDLY 
discussed its future. AAPM&R enlisted 
the assistance of Musculoskeletal (MSK) 
physiatrists to envision the future of MSK 
aligned with the vision for physiatry. 

That vision states that in the future… we 
see physiatry as the frontline partner 
with primary care for non-emergent 
musculoskeletal (MSK) care. 

•	  Physiatrists will be available early and throughout the continuum 
of care to provide timely, cost-effective, coordinated care for all 
musculoskeletal complaints.

•	 From primary care to Orthopedics, physiatrists are essential in 
value-based patient care and directing rehabilitation and recovery 
across transitions in the care continuum.  

•	 As there is an increased demand for physiatry from patient groups, 
primary care providers, and health care systems, new physiatry-led 
models of practice will become more common (i.e., PM&R located 
with primary care, comprehensive physiatry-led MSK centers, etc.) 

We recently spoke with Christopher McMullen, MD, FAAPMR, 
an early-career physiatrist working within a neighborhood 
clinic alongside primary care physicians from the University of 
Washington. This unique opportunity became available to him 
based on the work of the Sports and Spine group at the university 
to ensure that physiatry is included earlier in patient care.

“My vision for the clinic and the Academy’s envisioned future 
model for MSK care are perfectly aligned in that we both believe 
that physiatrists should be on the frontline when it comes to MSK 
care because physiatrists, by nature, are best equipped to handle 
patients of any age and any ability level,” said Dr. McMullen. 

Dr. McMullen is employing this model daily in his practice. “I work 
with primary care providers, we sit next to each other, and I’m able 
to see their patients right away, often at the initial visit. This early 
intervention allows me to capture patients early on in their care, 
and to be able to manage all aspects of their musculoskeletal care 
from initial diagnosis through final outcome,” stated Dr. McMullen.

A core tenant of the vision for physiatry—getting physiatrists 
involved early and often across the care continuum—is where 
Dr. McMullen believes our field should go in the future in 
order to provide timely, cost-effective, coordinated care for 
all musculoskeletal complaints. “The idea to put a physiatrist 
into our neighborhood clinics, into our primary care clinics, 
has been years in the making. We as physiatrists have wanted 
to do this and expand into a greater area, as well as see 

patients earlier in their care,” explained Dr. McMullen. “We 
want to be out in the community and be able to access these 
patients earlier, rather than have them come to a central hub 
and wait for specific care that only a specialist can provide.” 

Primary care physicians can also benefit from this new envisioned 
futures model, as Dr. McMullen explains. “I’m right there with 
them. I have the primary care provider walking with me asking a 
question about an image or a case, or just to bounce an idea off 
me. Our relationship is really close and they really appreciate it.” 

When a physiatrist is included in the care-team, everyone 
can work more efficiently. “When the primary care provider 
can get their patients in-front of a specialist sooner, it’s a big 
value-add for them,” explained Dr. McMullen. “They don’t 
have to jump through hurdles to get their patients seen by 
a specialist, which can sometimes take 2 months. I’m right 
there and this benefits everyone, including the patients.”

Patients also appreciate being able to interact with a specialist 
very early on. “They see their primary care doctor and within a 
week, or even the same day, they’re seeing me and patients love 
that,” said Dr. McMullen. “I’m better able to steer them in the right 
direction sooner. So whether that’s a diagnostic evaluation or a 
referral to a surgeon or a physical therapist, I can get them into 
that process earlier on; and that’s really appreciated by patients.”

This team-based care throughout a patient’s treatment helps 
demonstrate physiatry’s value to the health system. “We have 
to demonstrate what we are providing to the system—not only 
decreasing inappropriate referrals and scans—but more so 
by getting patients to the appropriate specialist sooner, we 
are saving costs to the system,” explained Dr. McMullen. “The 
fact that we’re able to collaborate with other providers and 
have other providers on-board within this collaborative care 
model, illustrates physiatry’s value to the system as a whole.”

To learn more about Advancing PM&R BOLD, additional practice 
areas, and how you can get involved, visit bold.aapmr.org.    v

Christopher McMullen 
MD, FAAPMR 

THROUGH GAME PLANS

Join the growing roster of Team Physiatry members contributing their time and 
expertise to support the mission, vision, and core values of the Academy.

We have the right position on our Team Physiatry roster to  
match your interests, skills and goals. 

Raise Your Hand and Join Team Physiatry

Visit aapmr.org/volunteer to explore 
all the available opportunities. 
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Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Foundation for  
PM&R has extended the research grant deadline until June 1. 

Grant application forms and criteria can be found at:  
http://foundationforpmr.org/research-grants-2/  
or contact panderson@foundationforpmr.org for more information.

GRANT DEADLINE EXTENDED TO JUNE 1.

Looking to Fill an Open Position?

jobboard.aapmr.org
Post on the Job and Fellowship Board.


